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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 12th December, 2005

HEADED ITEM 4 (b)

_____________________________________________________
MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE 

HOUSING AND SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY, 8th SEPTEMBER, 2005  at 5.30pm.

PRESENT:
Members



Officials



Cllr. Marie Corr (Chairperson)
P. Poole (Director of Services)



Cllr. Cathal King


J. Quinlivan



Cllr. Eamon Maloney


M. Fagan



Cllr. Marie Ardagh


M. O Shaughnessy








E. O'Gorman








L. Hannon


Roderick Smyth

Apologies: 
Cllr. R. Dowds

Cllr. T. Gilligan

Cllr. J. Hannon



Cllr. R. Dowds



Cllr T. McDermott



Ms. Margaret Deaton

1. Minutes

The Minutes of the Housing and Social Development Strategic Policy Committee Meeting held on the 5th May were proposed by Councillor M. Ardagh and seconded by Roderick Smyth.

2. Matters Arising

The seminar on Housing for Single Men went ahead on 27th May, 2005.

Application forms for Disabled Persons Grants/Essential Repair Grants had gone for updating but are not currently ready for this Strategic Policy Committee.

3. Finding of Housing Needs Assessment

John Quinlivan, Senior Executive Officer, presented the results of the Housing Needs Assessment as carried out on 31st March, 2005.

Contributions were made by Councillors C. King and E. Maloney.

It was agreed that John Quinlivan would meet with the Councillors if they needed any further clarification on the findings of the report.

4.
Update on Review of Scheme of Letting Priorities

John Quinlivan presented his report to the Committee.


It was agreed that the presentation of the draft scheme will be deferred until the next meeting of this SPC in three months time.

John Quinlivan invited any submissions on the proposal to be emailed directly to him prior to the meeting of the next SPC.

Contributions were made by Councillor M. Corr who urged the SPC to hand in submissions so this item of business can be passed at the next meeting and Councillor Marie Ardagh who thanked John Quinlivan for the report.

John Quinlivan offered to circulate the minutes to the whole SPC to get feedback.

5.
Differential Rent Scheme


Philomena Poole, Director of Housing, spoke on this.

Philomena Poole explained it was a rent review, it was an Executive function and it would be ready in time for the estimates meeting.

A contribution was made by Roderick Smyth.  It was agreed to educate SDCC rent payers on the reviewed scheme.

6.
Affordable Housing Schemes


Mary O'Shaughnessy, Senior Executive Officer spoke on this. 

Mary O'Shaughnessy proposed changes with regards to the allocation of housing under the Affordable Housing Scheme.  The recommendation is to use a lottery type system whereby applicants can specify certain development that they are interested in purchasing and a computer generated process will pick interested parties from the applicants, it is hoped that this proposal will reduce the amount of housing offers being rejected.

Contributions were made by Councillor Ardagh and King.

Philomena Poole answered their queries.

Councillor Corr wished to acknowledge the success and the hardwork of the Housing  Department on this project.
Councillor Maloney also acknowledged that this was a difficult experience.

The proposal of changes to the current allocation of housing through the Affordable Housing Scheme was agreed.

7.
A.S.B.O.'s


Councillor King made a request that the Coalition Against A.S.B.O.'s and a representative of the Department of Justice be invited to a Special Meeting of the SPC to have a debate on the issues of A.S.B.O.'s


A Special Meeting of the SPC was requested.


Contributions were made by Councillor Corr, Roderick Smyth, Councillor Maloney & Ardagh.


It was agreed that an assessment of the current Governmental situation about the legislation surrounding A.S.B.O.'s be taken nearer to the time of the next SPC meeting before this issue can be listed as an item on the next agenda.

8.
A.O.B.


Councillor Ardagh asked was the sub-letting of housing units a problem for South Dublin County Council.


John Quinlivan responded to the query by saying the issue comes up for time to time, it wasn't a huge problem is just arises and when the Council know about a case we act quickly on it.

Meeting concluded at 6.50pm
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